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The Oaks Nursery – Autumn Term 2021
Newsletter 1

Welcome to the beginning of another year and especially to Louie, Thea, Marnie, Tom, Lillian and Lily and their families who join us for the first time.  We hope your time with us will be happy, rewarding and enjoyable.

The summer holidays and the first couple of weeks of term seem to have passed very quickly.  We hope you all had a wonderful summer break.  We now look forward to the autumn, hopefully some more warm, dry, sunny weather and lots of fun days ahead.

Curriculum

We have spent the first couple of weeks settling into nursery life, getting to know each other and learning about our routines.  It has been lovely to see our new children settle in so quickly.  They really have done very well.
This week we have started with our first topic of the term – All About Me.  The children have been looking at themselves and each other and talking about how we all look different.  We have all also started to paint self portraits which will be displayed in our gallery.

Next week we will start to talk about our families.  Thank you to all of you have already sent in a photo of your family.  The children will show these to their friends next week and talk about them.  We then plan to display them in our home corner.  If you haven’t already sent in a family photo it would be lovely if you could do so.

From the middle of the term our topic will be Nursery Rhymes.  The children love to sing and singing is a great way of supporting language development.  We will have lots of fun with the nursery rhymes incorporating physical activities, craft and counting.
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Show and Tell

An important part of our day is ‘circle time’.  This is the time each day when we come together as a group and talk and listen to what others have to say.  The children love this part of the day and really enjoy having the opportunity to share their thoughts, ideas and knowledge. It also has a positive impact on the development of the children’s speaking and listening skills.

We would like to make more of our circle time, particularly with our older children in the morning sessions, and with this in mind we are keen to implement ‘show and tell’.  This will start with our family photos which the children will show next week and thereafter it would be great if the children could bring in something relating to our topic in future weeks.
Please do not feel under pressure to send in something every time your child attends, once each week is fine.  The children really don’t mind talking about the same thing over and over again!

Information about our topics can be found in the yellow book and on our Facebook page.

Yellow Books

Our yellow books are a valuable tool of communication between home and nursery.  Your child’s keyperson will, with your contribution, ensure that your child’s specific needs and interests are met and this can be done much more effectively if we understand what fascinates and interests your child at home.  It is also very helpful to know what your child dislikes or has difficulty with or any other concerns you may have.  It is particularly useful for us to be able to look at the yellow book with your child if they are ever unsettled at nursery.  It can be very calming to see pictures of their family.
We will write in the book each week to tell you all about your child’s time with us.  It would also be great if you could write in the book to tell us what they do in their time away from nursery as they enjoy talking about days out and family time.  You could even use it as a scrap book and stick in some photos.  In years to come it will provide a lovely momento of your child’s time at nursery.  Please make use of these books!!
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Facebook

We have a Facebook page which we use to keep you informed of news and events.  Each weekend we will also aim to upload photos of the children so that you can see what they have been doing during the week.  
To ensure full security of the page this is set up as a ‘closed group’ which will only be able to be viewed by those that have been accepted into the group.  If you would like to join please search for ‘The Oaks Nursery’ on Facebook and click ‘join the group’.

Illness

It is inevitable that the children will get coughs and colds and other illnesses in the coming months particularly having been exposed to so few germs over the last year or so and it obviously would not be sensible to keep children off for the slightest illness however I think it is important that we are considerate of each other and our wider families and display some level of caution.

The latest Government guidelines state that anyone who is double vaccinated or under the age of 18 no longer has to isolate if they have been in close contact with somebody who has tested positive for COVID and they can continue with life as normal.  Guidelines do however recommend that a PCR test is taken as soon as possible.

As we have some families in the setting with vulnerable family members we would ask that if a member of your family or a close contact tests positive for COVID your child does not return to nursery until they have had a negative PCR test.  It would also be prudent, if your child is coughing or displaying cold like symptoms, that you carry out a Lateral Flow Test.
Where a child is unwell with either a cough or cold or any other illness and you are unsure if they are well enough to attend a good gauge would be if they have needed Calpol or similar during the night or in the morning then they are not well enough to come to school.  Sometimes an extra day off is all they need to feel better and prevent germs being spread around the setting.  

In cases of vomiting or diarrhoea please ensure that you keep your child away from nursery for at least 48 hours after the last bout of illness.
Many thanks for your cooperation.

Committee News

Through the hard work of our fabulous committee and the ongoing support and generosity of you as parents our fundraising efforts raised a huge amount last year and allowed us to fully redecorate the nursery and replace the floor and carpet over the summer.

There will be a number of committee led events in the coming months including our AGM which will take place on Thursday 4th November.  

If you would like to become more involved in the nursery or join the committee please speak to a member of the team.
Harvest Tea 

We hope you will be able to join us for our Harvest Tea on Tuesday 5th October from 2.30pm.  Please join us for a cup of tea and to try some bread baked by the children.

More details to follow in due course.

If you have any questions about anything included in the newsletter, or have any other questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to speak to a member of the team.


Kind regards

Becky and The Oaks Team

Please read on for points to remember…….
Some things to remember please……
· Your child needs a change of shoes for the nursery.  Black plimsoles are ideal as the children can easily learn to change them independently and they can be worn outside when it’s dry.  Please remember to name them as we have so many pairs that look the same.

· Please ensure that your child has a change of clothes.  The children will be outside whatever the weather and may play with mud, sand and water.

· Please dress your child in layers so that they can add or remove clothes depending on the temperature.  We will have the windows and doors open to aid ventilation regardless of the temperature outside.

· Please ensure your child has a pair of named welly boots.

· The nursery is a nut free zone. Please ensure that lunchboxes do not contain any nuts, peanut butter sandwiches etc. Grapes should be cut in half. Also, in line with Environmental Health guidelines, all lunchboxes should contain an ice pack.
· Please ring if your child will not be attending due to illness or holiday as reasons for absences need to be noted.  In addition please inform us if your child is expected to be collected by someone other than yourself.  We will not allow a child to leave our care unless we have been advised beforehand of a change of arrangement.

· The school car park is for staff use only. Please adhere to the request of KCC not to use the car park at any time of the day.

Term Dates 2021/22

Start of Term 1




Monday 6th September 
Harvest Tea 




Tuesday 5th October (pm)

All parents and carers invited.  Details to follow

End of Term 1




Friday 22nd October

Start of Term 2 




Monday 1st November

AGM






Thursday 4th November

Christmas singsong



TBA

Children’s Christmas Party


Friday 17th December

End of Term 2




Friday 17th December

Start of Term 3 




Wednesday 5th January

End of Term 3




Friday 11th February

Start of Term 4




Monday 21st February

End of Term 4 




Thursday 31st March

Start of Term 5




Wednesday 20th April

End of Term 5




Friday 27th May

Start of Term 6




Monday 6th June

End of Term 6




Friday 22nd July
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